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RHODE ISLAND BULLETIN NO. 210-5-1 


DATE: May 3, 2005
SUBJECT:  Draft Rhode Island engineering conservation practice standards.
Expiration Date:  September 30, 2005
Purpose.  To update employees on the status of conservation practice standard revisions.

Background.  In November, 2004 Rhode Island and Connecticut NRCS began the concurrent process of reviewing and updating approximately 37 state conservation practice standards with engineering as the lead discipline.  Since the time the review process began, several national standards were revised and updated.  These changes to the national standard changed the content of the subsequent state draft standards. Currently, the state standards are in draft status and are awaiting the State Conservation Engineer’s final review and approval.  This letter provides you an update on the changes to the national standard and anticipated changes to the state standard.

Explanation.  On February, 16 2005 a notice was sent to all employees announcing the location of the 37 draft standards.  The draft standards were placed and are still located on the share drive at S:\Service_Center\NRCS\Draft Standards.  Comments on these draft standards were solicited with a March 7th deadline.  Unless otherwise noted below, each of these draft standards is awaiting final review and approval as posted (with a few possible changes from comments).

Closure of Waste Impoundment (Code 360) – The national standard has been revised to more specifically address the removal and disposal of structural storage facilities (concrete, timber, etc.) and related components.  The state standard will be revised to address this change.

Irrigation Water Management (Code 449) – This national standard has been revised to include more substantial criteria with irrigator responsibilities.  The state standard will also be revised to address this change.

Water Well (Code 642) – This national standard was updated to include applicable agency reference associations and to provide greater clarity to the criteria section for well screens.  This standard is not currently being developed into a Rhode Island state standard.

Agricultural Fuel Containment Facility (Code 701I) – Since the decision has been made at the national level not develop a national standard or cost share on this practice after active or current year contract obligations are fulfilled, Rhode Island NRCS will no longer pursue adopting a state standard for this practice.  

If you would like further detail on any of these changes, please contact Joel Schmidt, Hydraulic Engineer at 401-822-8812.   I would encourage you to visit the national standards at http://www.nrcs.usda.gov/technical/Standards/nhcp.html and review these new national standards.

JUDITH M. DOERNER

State Conservationist
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